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The Honorable Jacob J. Lew
Secretary

Department of the Treasury
1500 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW
Washington, D.C. 20220

Dear Secretary Lew:

Thank you for your prompt response to my June 3, 2013, letter regarding the Department of
Treasury’s conference spending, though I am deeply concerned by the substance of the response.
Moreover, the original request for information I made more than a year ago remains unanswered.
I would greatly appreciate you correcting this problem by sending the information to my office
as soon as possible.

In my June 3, 2013, letter I explained how I requested information on April 16, 2012, related to
all conferences attended by employees of the Department of Treasury. Once it was revealed by
the Treasury Inspector General for Tax Administration that more than $4 million was spent on a
single conference, I instructed my staff to review the information provided by the Treasury
Department. The response provided by the department, however, omitted all information about
this and all other conferences at the Internal Revenue Service (IRS).

Rather than accepting responsibility for the error, however, the department’s most recent letter
from June 6 provided a tenuous explanation. According to the letter, the mistake arose when the
department received two different requests within a week of one another—one from me and one
from Representative Darrell Issa. A separate request was made to the IRS by Rep. Issa, however,
whereas my request asked for all of the department’s information at once. In the confusion that
ensued the department said it sent a response to me that excluded IRS information, just as it did
to Rep. Issa.

This “dog ate my homework™ response does not excuse the department from its responsibility to
respond fully to all reasonable requests from Congress. In fact, a response such as this raises
questions about whether the department takes any Congressional inquiries seriously as it should.

Furthermore, Treasury provided all of the policies and guidelines for the department including
the IRS. It is unclear why Treasury was able to provide information regarding the IRS for this
part of the request, but did not include the actual data on the conferences.

To date, despite providing “guidance on conferences and travel,” Treasury has still not fully
responded to the original request. The letter requested a full listing of every conference attended



by an employee of the Treasury Department. Treasury has provided a list of five conferences
attended over a 7 year period of time, as well as the Anaheim conference in the June 6, 2013,
response.

Therefore, in accordance with the initial request, please provide a full listing of all conferences
that Treasury sponsored, or paid to send employees to for the last three fiscal years, including the
IRS and all other Treasury bureaus. I would greatly appreciate you responding to this request by
July 5, 2013. If you have any questions regarding this request, please have your staff contact
Patrick Bailey of my staff at 202-224-4751.

Sincerely,
¢ Tom A. Coburn, é.D.

Ranking Member



